
RESOLUTION #24-19

Hazardous Zone Recommendation

One requirement for a complete and accurate Annual Route Services Report is that we have a
written, detailed Hazardous Zone for each campus. Each documented Hazardous Zone must then
be approved, and adopted, by our School Board before the first day of school in the year of
implementation.

Without the adopted Hazardous Zone areas, we cannot claim funding for any student (with the
exception of the designated Special Needs Routes) being transported fewer than 2 miles. These
documented zones allow us to claim partial funding for students traveling fewer than 2 miles
between home and school.

Recommendations are as follows:

1. Elementary Students; grades Pre-K through 4:
1. Any distance more than ½ mile, but less than 2 miles will be considered a hazardous

zone.
2. No student will be required to cross a major thorough fare. Those specific roads being:

a. Hwy 45
b. Hwy 75
c. FM 2821
d. Hwy 30
e. Hwy 19
f. 11thStreet
g. Sam Houston Avenue

3. When a student’s shortest path requires crossing an above mentioned road, the longer
path will be used to determine his/her hazardous status.

2. Secondary Students; grades 5 – 12:
1. Any distance less than 2 miles, but requiring a student to cross a major thorough fare will

be considered a hazardous zone.
2. Those specific roads being:

a. Hwy 45
b. Hwy 75
c. FM 2821
d. Hwy 30
e. Hwy 19



f. 11thStreet
g. Sam Houston Avenue

3. When a student’s shortest path requires crossing an above mentioned road, the longer
path will be used to determine his/her hazardous status.
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